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The Enviroilmeiital and Public Protection Cabinet (EPPC) appreciates this 
opportunity to provide cornments to the Public Service Coinmission regarding the 
assessment of Kentucky’s electric generation, transmission, and distribution needs. Our 
comneiits herein focus on the issues facing the electric power industry from the 
perspective of environmental regulations and permitting programs that affect sources of 
air and water emissions, as well as natural resources extraction. 

The air, water and waste permit programs administered by the cabinet’s 
Department for Environmental Protection (DEP) facilitate the construction of new energy 
facilities and the expansion of existing energy facilities to the extent consistent with 
protection of the environment and compliance with federal regulatory requirements. DEP 
has received federal authorization to administer most of the major environmental permit 
programs and carries them out under mandate from the Kentucky General Assembly to 
impose pennit terms and conditions no more stringent than would be imposed if 
administered by the federal government. 

Electric generation, whether from coal, natural gas, or renewable sources, is 
imperative to sustain economic growth, improve standards of living and support an 
expanding population. The demand for electricity is growing and will continue to grow 
over the next 20-30 years. According to the U.S. Department of Energy, from 2003 to 
2025, annual growth in electricity sales is projected to average 1.6 percent in the 
residential sector, 2.5 percent in the commercial sector, and 1.3 percent in the industrial 
sector. With growing electricity demand and the retirement of inefficient, older 
generating capacity, 281 gigawatts of new capacity is estimated to be needed by 2025. 
Kentucky is well situated to help meet these growing demands for energy, yet, as 
emphasized in the state’s Cornpreheizsive Energy Strategy, unveiled by Governor 
Fletcher in February of this year, we must do so in an environmentally responsible 
manner. The worldwide growth in demand for energy will present continuing 
environmental and human health challenges. Growing worldwide electricity demand will 
also present challenges to our state’s historically low electricity rates, for reasons ranging 
from increasing costs for environmental compliance to the costs associated with creating 
new generation and transmission infrastructure. 

According to a survey conducted last year by Price, Waterhouse, Coopers, 
“meeting projected demand will entail a cumulative gas and electricity investment of 
















